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Despite the mutual benefits the ASPCA and the City initially derived from these contracts, the ASPCA's  

relationship with City government in relation to its animal care and control responsibilities quickly  

became contentious. In the early 1980's the tension was fueled by the ASPCA's allegations that the City  

refused to pay the actual cost of providing animal care and control services. The relationship worsened  

in 1985, when the City refused to pay $250,000 in overdue payment increases. This led the ASPCA to  

threaten to close its Brooklyn Shelter, pull its ambulances off the street, and fire approximately 80  

employees.[8] Although this skirmish was settled, the City's worsening fiscal condition in 1991 led DOH  

to cut the amount of the ASPCA's animal care and control contract by approximately 25%, from $5.05  

million to $3.65 million.[9] At the time, the ASPCA's Chief Financial Officer, stated that "[i]n the long run,  

animals on the street will suffer. They may die--and not a very humane death."[10] 
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